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From the President

Greetings, | am sitting here looking out at a very wet day, with rather chilly temperatures in tow. It has been quite the roller coaster
of weather. We have already hit the 90's and tonight they are talking a possibility of snow! Clichés such as, "If you don't like the
weather, wait a few minutes", ring true. | am happy for this spell of rain; however, as conditions have been on the dry side and |
just planted a number of small shrubs to help feed the birds. And speaking of plants, take a stroll in the Park to see the little
beauties that dot the forest floor. Many of these plants need to take advantage of the open canopy and available sunshine.
Bloodroot has come and gone and Hobblebush, a viburnum within the Honeysuckle family, is just finishing up. But many are still
to be found: Purple and Painted Trillium, Goldthread, Dwarf Ginseng, Solomon's Seal, Starflower, Canada Mayflower, with Wild
Sarsaparilla and Bunchberry, a member of the Dogwood family, just getting ready to bloom. In the shrub category, | came across
what | had always assumed was a Mountain Laurel but at closer inspection, was an earlier bloomer, the Red Chokeberry. The
blueberries are just beginning to bloom with little, white, bell-shaped blossoms, eventually bringing us back to the woods in search
of their fruit! Now, of course, we all know it is not just lovely flora to be found in the woods at this time of year.

Unfortunately, [or fortunately if you rely on them for food!] the bugs are back too. They have just begun to bite. Moving quickly, a
good breeze or the rain are all good ways to keep them at bay. | have also had a number of folks tell me that they have been
picking off ticks, the larger variety that seems to be referred to as either dog or wood tick. UNH Extension at www.extension.unh
is a great resource for bug info, as well as a lot of other very useful and practical information. | have read light clothing is not as
attractive to black flies and it is easier to spot a tick, should one catch a ride with you. I have found a brimmed hat helpful and
glasses can keep them out of your eyes. Some are attracted to the CO, we emit, so breathing through your nose makes you less of a
target. Makes hiking in the rain seem like a good idea after all! As long as it is not a torrential downpour or cold, it truly is a
beautiful time to be in the woods, especially when the heat of summer arrives.

By the time you get this Update, the Tech and Steering Committees will have come together for the final stages of completing a
Management Plan for Pisgah. Hopefully some of you will have attended. Being present and especially being informed is very
important as we come to the end of a two year process. We want to get this right. This will be a document, with the approval of
the DRED Commissioner that will guide management of the Park for years to come. We will do our best to keep you informed
through our website and please don't hesitate to contact me at 363-4482 or ktthatcher@gmail.com. On a sad note, we have received
word that one of our Council members, Ginny Knapp, will be stepping down. Ginny has done a great job with getting the word out
on Pisgah happenings and orchestrated an FOP logo contest with local high schoolers. Ginny had a real close connection to Pisgah
as her father owned a piece of property that is now part of the Park. Thank you Ginny. We will miss you!

And an FY1 on Pisgah Trail information: The southern N.H. Trail Guide put out its third edition and you can find a lot of info on
Pisgah within its covers. There is also good coverage on other regional locations such as the Wantastiquet Mtn. area. Thank-you
Steve Smith for getting our region down on paper!

We are very fortunate to have such a wealth of beautiful outside resources available to us. There are so many ways to get out and

enjoy the wonders nature has to offer. So, get out and enjoy! Cheers,
Kathy Thatcher

Annual Picnic (Save the Date)
The Friends of Pisgah's Annual Picnic is scheduled for Saturday, October 2, 2010 at 11:30AM. As usual grilled foods and
beverages are provided. Members are asked to bring a covered dish for sharing. We are also encouraging you to invite a guest who
might appreciate knowing more about our group and our park. Additional information will be provided just prior to this event.

Gary Montgomery, Vice President

1 FOP Newsletter Summer 2010


mailto:ktthatcher@gmail.com

New Friends of Pisgah Logo

We call your attention to the new logo for The Friends of Pisgah, Inc. Last fall the FOP organization approached the Fine and
Performing Arts Department of Keene High School with a logo design project for their organization. The Digital Media and
Design class chose to take on this project. Junior and Senior students in the class worked for the first time using Adobe Illustrator
to create their design drawings. Every student submitted a design and the Friends of Pisgah Council members selected the design
of their choice. Kegan Landfair, Senior, was the student whose design was chosen. The Friends of Pisgah awarded Kegan a $75.00
gift certificate to Creative Encounters and a Friends of Pisgah membership with a value of $15.00.

This was a challenging and positive experience that the Fine and Performing Arts Department was proud to offer to the students. It
was an excellent way for students to gain a connection with their community through experiential learning. We appreciate the
work of all the students.

Getting Around On Foot, Snowshoe or Cross Country Skis in Pisgah — Part VI

Reminder: if you are looking for an interesting hike, you might check out the Park maps (see our web site - open the Trails section).
We have published information on some trails in prior issues of the Update. We provide another description of trails in this issue.

Doolittle Trail Loop

A good morning or afternoon hike can be enjoyed by starting from the Visitor Center on Old Chesterfield Rd. Leave your vehicle
at the barn and set out downhill (north) for several hundred yards to the start on the left of the Doolittle Trail. Turning here you
continue downhill past the northern edge of the orchard and eventually come to a hard left turn (a winter snowmobile trail
continues ahead) and then shortly descend into a small rocky gorge and up its farther side. On through the woods you will come to
a tee junction where you make another left turn and are headed more or less west or southwest downhill. [If you turn right at this
junction you can go about 50 or so yards but then come on a swampy area which may dry up in the summer or be frozen in the
winter. This section of trail is the snowmobile bypass of the rocky gorge you passed through a few minutes earlier.]

You head downhill for a moderate stretch to brook level and eventually come upon one of the large wetlands through which Broad
Brook courses. Paralleling the brook, you wend your way northwest through the forest in slightly rolling fashion and come upon a
bridge over Broad Brook. Cross the bridge and continue on a hundred yards or so to Broad Brook Road. Here you are near several
historic locations. You may wish to explore the old dam foundation, the site of the old canal and other locations.

Turning up (northerly) Broad Brook Road you walk on the road, crossing Broad Brook again and passing a cellar hole on your left,
to come to the Junction of Broad Brook Road with the Old Chesterfield Road. A right turn will take you gently uphill past Cheese
Rock (on your left) and downhill across Snow Brook and, on your left, pass another old farm location. From there you continue
uphill more steeply and along the somewhat curvy road to the intersection of Old Chesterfield Road with the Jon Hill Road.

Continuing slightly uphill on the Old Chesterfield Road, you pass the Doolittle Cider Mill location and the recent state logging cut
on your left. After immediately crossing another small brook, there is a wet land area to your left and you reach another short,
steep uphill section of the road. As you go up you see to your left, down in the forest, the path of the brook you crossed about 200
yards back. Cresting this section of road, you will see a small pond down to your left, feeding the stream. At one time there were
beavers which maintained the dam holding back the pond. As you pass the pond’s end, to your left is another old farm location.
This is the location where FOP for a number of years stored many of the old farm implements now in the barn by the Visitor
Center. [They actually were first moved from this location to another barn for storage before the new barn was reconstructed on its
site by FOP.]

You are now in the last quarter mile of what | hope will have been a pleasant and interesting hike. Shortly, in 100 yards, you will
see the start of the Doolittle Trail to your right and you will discover that you are at the bottom of the long hill you descended on
leaving the Visitor Center 2 — 3 hours ago. Ascend the hill and, before going home, if the Visitor Center is manned on this day,
stop in and talk to an FOP sponsored volunteer who will be pleased to answer any questions that may have come to mind during
your hike and give you an FOP membership application if you are interested.

Matt Donachie

Remember to visit our website http://www.FriendsOfPisgah.com for the latest happenings in the Park. Would you like to get a
reminder of the latest event of concern to Pisgah Park? If so, just email your email address to the Friends of Pisgah at

FriendsOfPisgah@gmail.com.
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Trails Information
Winter Tracking with Jeff Littleton - Saturday, March 20, 2010

A total of seven people including our leader Jeff Littleton met at the Horseshoe Road Trailhead on a warm, sunny spring
morning. Jeff is a Conservation Ecologist involved with Moosewood Ecological LLC in Chesterfield. The snow cover was
virtually non-existent; not a typical late March setting. So we had a tougher job locating the animal signs to interpret. We learned
about mammal ecology and winter survival strategies from Jeff. The group visited fields, forests, beaver ponds and an old sawdust
mound in this northwest section of Pisgah. We searched for tracks and other signs of mammals such as coyote, red fox, red and
gray squirrels, deer, bear, fisher, otter, beaver & mink. During our journey, we examined scat and identified many bird sounds. The
adventure took about 3 hours and was most rewarding. (See some photos on page 5.)

John Hudachek

Pisgah Trail Maintenance - Saturday, April 10, 2010

Nine Friends of Pisgah and one dog showed up at the Kilburn Trailhead - Iva Wood, Doug Gaudet, Laura Susmann, Beth Phippard,
Wendy Jacobs and Tucker, Gary Montgomery, Matt Edson, John Hudachek and John Herrick. We got the Ok to work on the
Hubbard Hill Vista so we drove down to the Dort property and parked at our view site. We took a shortcut trail up to Hubbard Hill
and worked there until lunch time. We cut a few trees that were blocking the view of the Green Mountains, only cutting what we
had to by using spotters at the top. After lunch we headed back to the Dort property and cut a few blow downs in the trail.

We also cleared a few trees at the Dort parking area (John Herrick & John Hudachek) for more parking. Later | will be up there to
do some tractor work ditching and leveling so as to help keep the parking area dry for turning around. Everyone else got to go
home early.

John Herrick, Trails Chair

Pisgah Trail Maintenance - Saturday, February 13, 2010

John Herrick, John Hudachek and Wendy Jacobs met at Kilburn at 10:00 and decided to do the Kilburn loop trail as we heard there
were some trail blockages. We took out one old white birch leaning over the trail on the way into Kilburn pond. On the back side
of the loop we found many trees that were dead and going to fall into the trail some day so we took them out. Also found many
branches that had broken off and landed in the trail, so we moved them off the trail. We had lunch on a dry rock next to the swamp
near the balancing rock. Coming back we found one hemlock that totally blocked the trail so cut that all up and moved it off the
trail. Then we found 3 dead trees leaning over the trail just past the dam trail that were high over the trail, but we were about out of
chain saw gas so left those for next time. It was a good walk and a very pretty day and Wendy’s GPS said the loop was 6.5 miles.
We got back to the cars about 2:30.

John Herrick, Trails Chair

Exotic Forest Pest Found at Pisgah State Park

Hemlock Woolly Adelgid (HWA), an exotic hemlock pest which is native to Asia, has found its way to Pisgah State Park. The pest
was found at Pisgah along the Kilburn Trail during a recent survey of the area. Since its first report in Virginia in 1951, HWA has
spread to 18 states from Georgia to Maine. It was first discovered in New Hampshire in 2000 in Portsmouth. While state control
efforts have been effective, it continues to spread throughout the state and has been found at over 100 sites in six counties
(Belknap, Cheshire, Hillsborough, Merrimack, Rockingham, and Strafford) in the past ten years. State control efforts include
cutting, insecticide applications, and biological controls. Typically, small infestations are treated with insecticides and large
infestations require a combination of insecticides and cutting or are used as biological control release sites. To date two predatory
beetles—Sasajiscymnus tsugae and Laricobius nigrinus— have been released at several sites throughout the state. If the beetles
can become established in our forests, they should keep HWA infestations from growing large enough to kill the trees.
Establishment of these predators could take many years so it’s important to find infestations early while they can be controlled
with insecticides. The Pisgah infestation, while not large, is too big to be controlled with insecticides alone. Therefore, control of
the Pisgah infestation will combine cutting and insecticides. This method was successfully done at Pawtuckaway State Park last
summer. The combined control method will involve cutting the most heavily infested trees and treating the remaining perimeter
trees with insecticides. Disturbance at the park will be minimal and will help to keep this pest from spreading further into Pisgah’s
forest. HWA can spread via wind, movement of infested material, and animals—especially birds. Since many new infestations
have been found near bird feeders, it is recommended that feeders be removed in the spring to minimize the chance of spread.
HWA can be diagnosed by distinct white woolly masses that are visible any time of the year on the undersides of hemlock
branches where the needles attach. If you think you have seen this pest, please contact the NH Division of Forests and Lands
Forest Health office at 603-464-3016.

Jen Weimer, Forest Health Specialist, NH Division of Forests and Lands
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Around the Park
The Visitor Center

Over the last three months, Brent Hunsinger and | have welcomed a variety of people from Massachusetts, Vermont and of course,
New Hampshire. The weather has determined what type of recreation was being enjoyed. We were able to open the Visitor Center
at least one day of most weekends from noon to three when the weather permitted. Thanks again to the Friends of Pisgah for taking
care of the snow plowing for the State. Snowmobilers, cross country skiers, and snowshoers rambled through the Park. Since mid-
March, the Park has been closed to all but hikers and will be until May 23", Luckily, an early and warm spring has made the
hiking a great experience with little mud and not too many black flies...... yet. We soon will expand the hours from 11AM to 4PM
so come to Winchester to enjoy the Park and visit the museum. Contact me for information at powellbks@comcast.net or by phone
at 336-7479.

Laurel Powell
Bringing Water to Hinsdale — 1934 & 1935 (A Story Circle Project)

In 1932 it was determined that Hinsdale’s water supply was inadequate for an expanding population. Hinsdale had grown into an
industrial hub, supported by the waters of the Ashuelot River. Beginning in 1832, the canal filled by the McGoldrick Dam
powered up to eight manufacturing facilities. The canal and flume system supported 25 different companies manufacturing at least
a dozen different kinds of products and continued to do so until 1950. Some of the products made by the mills dotting the shores of
the river were textiles, paper, wood products and small machines. During that era, the residents of Hinsdale relied on springs and
wells for their household needs. The Hinsdale Fire Department used the waters of the Ashuelot. The mills were able to pump
waters through their existing water system but the delay of start-up, dry seasons, and the polluted waters eventually made this
prohibitive. The Town attempted to find ground water by digging 400 feet of test wells all over town at a cost of $900. Adequate
water was not found. The Town then looked at surface waters coming into or through the town, the Liscom Brook and the Kilburn
Brook. The Liscom Brook was at the same elevation of the town therefore needing a pump house as well as a dam and water
purification plant. Kilburn Brook was at a high enough elevation where its water could be gravity fed cutting costs.

The Federal Public Works Administration grants under the provisions of Title Il of the National Industrial Recovery Act of 1933
provided 30% of the funds needed for the work while the Town appropriated the remainder of the monies totaling $131,000.
Hinsdale contracted the O. W. Miller Co. to build the dam at Kilburn Pond in the winter of 1934. The pond eventually became part
of Pisgah Park when the Park was created. There may have been a wooden dam already at this natural gorge. The Miller Company
first constructed a tote road to transport materials starting from the Chesterfield Road near the Garfield residence. At an altitude of
1,000 feet, the cold was intense so the concrete needed to be preheated by water warmed on wood burning stoves. The area was
covered with tarpaulins and kept from freezing by the use of steam from wood burning stoves. The completed dam is 35 ft in
length with a depth of 15 ft. A footbridge leads to a brick gatehouse on the east side of the spillway. The gatehouse enclosed 6 and
18 inch gates that controlled the flow of water. The completed dam allowed the reservoir to fill to crest and overflow by the
summer of 1935. Up to 70 million gallons of water was stored in Kilburn Pond providing 500,000 gals of water a day to a town
that required an estimated 75,000 to 100,000 gals per day.

The Kilburn Brook carried the water downhill about 1 %2 miles to a lower retention pond created by a 45 foot dam at an elevation
of 568 feet. This small reservoir holding about 300,000 gallons of water was built by James A. Monroe in the summer of 1935 for
$34,000. It diverted the flow into the water purification plant. The water could also be fed directly into a pipeline if needed for
emergencies. The abutment contains the well and 8 inch cast iron pipes that lead the water into the red brick filter house that had
settling basins and rapid sand filters. This was manned and operated by single-shift employees; aluminum sulfate, soda ash and
chlorine were added to the water here. The treated water was let into the distribution system to travel down to Hinsdale to be used
or stored in a standpipe tank that sits on the hill near Highland Avenue at an elevation of 455 feet. (A second tank was added in
1964.) The whole project was completed in the fall of 1935.

The Kilburn Brook Water System was closed down in the mid 1960s when wells were dug in North Hinsdale on Plain Road. The
Town Water Department continues to maintain the dam at Kilburn Pond making this site a lovely place to relax while hiking,
skating, skiing, or snowshoeing in Pisgah on or near Kilburn Pond. Near the dam at a bend in the Kilburn Loop Trail, look for the
old tote road that winds up and down hill on the town’s right of way. I use it often as the old tote road is directly across the street
from my house. | now hike that road with a new perspective and appreciation of the work and effort extended in the construction
of the dam that created a reservoir to provide water for Hinsdale.

On Sunday, April 25", 2010, the Hinsdale Historical Society hosted a Story Circle at their quarterly meeting at the Community
Center. Thirty-seven people shared memories and recollections about Hinsdale’s mills and water systems. My appreciation is
extended to Jay Matuszewski, former Water Commissioner of Hinsdale, and Dennis Nadeau, current Commissioner, for their
technical assistance. Many thanks to the photographers; Bill Roberts, Gordon Schofield and David Freitas as well as to Marguerite
Roberts, Marjorie Johnson and Winnie Amarosa of the Hinsdale Historical Society for their research and kind assistance. See
above for contact information.

Laurel Powell — FOP History and Education Chair
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Above: FOP Members on Kilburn Pond Story Circle Hike

Right: Laurel Powell on Story Circle Hike. Old water tank in
background. (See article on page 4 about Bringing Water to
Hinsdale.)

Those Critters Are Back

Remember what fun it was last year when the mosquitoes carried off your hiking companion, sleeping bag and all. Well, maybe it
was not quite that bad, but bad enough. Some facts about mosquitoes, black flies and ticks may be of interest. (Also see p 1)

Male mosquitoes are harmless. The females are the only ones that bite; they are also the ones that buzz! Mosquitoes lay their eggs
on the surface of water, especially still or stagnant waters. Mosquitoes pupate and the larvae live near the surface of the water until
they hatch and are ready to come to your arm (or neck) for a meal. Adult mosquitoes are most active near dawn, dusk and at night.
Before a mosquito can siphon up blood, she must dilute it with her saliva. The saliva is what causes the bite to itch and a raised
white welt to occur (if it looks red that is from scratching it). There are about 150 North American species of mosquitoes and most
are on the trails in Pisgah every year, it seems! Take care hiking. Use protection. The West Nile Virus is present in NH.

Black flies regularly are encountered in the late spring, especially along rivers and streams but also along the edges of open fields.
The females are vicious biters and a red dot appears (which may not itch immediately, contrary to the mosquito's bite which
generally is noticeably itchy very soon after the attack). Black flies seem to reach more parts of your extremities than mosquitoes
and reactions to black fly bites may be much more severe than reactions to bites of mosquitoes.

Ticks are wingless parasites found in open areas - trails, clearings, forest edges. They are found only rarely in dense growth. Ticks
attach themselves by dropping onto or crawling onto the host. They can attach themselves anywhere on the human body but most
frequently are found on the nape of the neck or on the abdomen. Adult ticks are active all year round but most active in the late
spring to early fall. In recent years, awareness of Lyme disease, carried by the Deer Tick, has made hikers and outdoors persons
more concerned about the possibility of a tick bite. Information on Lyme Disease may be secured from your physician.

Exposing as little area as possible is one way to ward off the insects. Remember that loose weave clothing can be penetrated from
the outside by a mosquito and that black flies are forever crawling under the clothing and up the legs of hikers and canoers to leave
those red tattoos on your body. Ticks crawl too, to the selected spot for attaching themselves. To avoid tick bites, wear protective
clothing, check your body for ticks (the Deer Tick is very small and hard to detect) and remove ticks carefully. It may be that tick

repellents can help.
Matt Donachie

Update is published occasionally during the year by Friends of Pisgah, Inc.
Editor: Matt Donachie (PO Box 11, Winchester, NH 03470) (603/239-6590) (e-mail: mattd1932@myfairpoint.net)
Production and Mailing: Martha and Matt Donachie President Kathy Thatcher (603/363-4482)
Copyright 2010 Friends of Pisgah, Inc. No reproduction without written permission.
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This and That

Environmentally Speaking

Junk mail is more than a nuisance. In the early 90s, each adult received the equivalent of 1-1/2 trees, adding up to about 100
million trees, every year. Much junk snail mail has been reduced but, of course, there is electronic junk mail via the email. That's 2
million tons of junk mail a year. What can we do? First, recycle the junk mail you do get. Second, write to Mail Preference Service,
Direct Marketing Assoc., 6 East 43rd St., NY, NY 10017. This step can reduce junk mail up to 75 % because the service will
prevent your name from being sold to most mailing list companies.

Every 3 months people in the US throw away enough aluminum to rebuild our entire commercial air fleet. Over a billion trees are
used to make disposable diapers every year. About 1 % of all America's landfill space is taken by disposable diapers, which can
take up to 500 years to decompose. In the US, about 70% of all metal is used just once ... and then it is discarded.

(Source, Pratt & Whitney, 1991 modified by Matt Donachie, 2010)
Ferns

Ferns are an often overlooked facet of the wooded landscape. Ferns are everywhere. In the woods the fern family casts a greenish
cloak upon the ground. No showy flowers, the fern is one of the series of vascular plants that does not reproduce via seeds. Most
ferns reproduce by spores.

There are 10,000 or so species of ferns and their allies. They usually have relatively large, flat leaves, on a stalk. The whole fern
leaf is a frond. As the fern grows, it may appear first as a fiddlehead which is an uncurling frond. Ferns are classified according to
shape of the frond and division of the pinna (leaflet on the frond), among other characteristics.

Ferns live in a variety of habitats. You can find ferns in damp depressions and swampy areas, along a moderately dry woodland
trail or alongside a backroad bike trail. Some ferns need moist environments others thrive on barren soil in full sun. When you next
walk in Pisgah, look around you in the woods or along the roadside. You will see many ferns. They are up now and will be around
for the balance of the summer.

Matt Donachie
Amphibians, Reptiles and Other Squirmy Things

Spring and a young man's fancy turns to: frogs?, skinks?, salamanders?, snakes? Spring has come and the peepers have been out
here in Pisgah since Easter. These frogs, harbingers of spring, inhabit Rice’s Beaver pond partly on our property, less than a mile
from the Park boundary on Old Chesterfield Rd in Winchester. The first night is the sweetest. The chill is still in the air but the
winter has dissipated. We sat on our deck Easter afternoon on returning from church and listened to the peepers for the first time
this spring.

There are other ponds and places to catch the sounds of spring in NH. Our old beaver pond is a veritable concave dish of sound
when the peepers are in action. Incredibly exciting is the way to describe standing at the beaver dam in the middle of seems to be
millions of the wood frogs or, later, the peepers and listening to their serenades late on a spring day. The wood frog is said to do its
singing in the late day while the peepers are more active in the twilight and night. The spring peeper is a frog so small that it could
sit on your thumb. Although small, the peeper has stamina. The peepers are found in roadside ditches and city ponds as well as in
the countryside. They sing well into June.

The morning chill keeps the frogs at bay. However, as the day warms during the season, the entire pond explodes with melodious
sound as the wood frogs convey the ageless nature of wilderness habitat. The wood frogs can show up at any time from late
February till mid March but the peepers appear later. For a discussion of frogs, other amphibians and reptiles, try: Instant Guide to
Reptiles and Amphibians, Forey and Fitzsimons, Longmeadow Press (pub); The Audubon Soc. Field Guide to North American
Reptiles and Amphibians, Behler and King, Alfred A. Knopf (pub).

You may not ever see the wood frogs and peepers but the other frogs, salamanders and snakes will be out as soon as we get a good
run of warm/hot weather. Look for them, try the swampy area along the Doolittle Trail snowmobile bypass or look along the banks
of the swampy area of Broad Brook as you trek along the Doolittle Trail down to Broad Brook Rd. Enjoy the spring and summer!

Matt Donachie
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Friends of Pisgah, Inc.
PO Box 134
Chesterfield, NH 03443-0134

First Class Mail

Please use the form below and send to the address shown if you wish to join FOP, renew membership or give one as a gift.

The Friends of Pisgah maintain a nominal dues structure with the intent being to encourage as many individuals and families as
possible to join. Over half of the student/single/family dues provides for printing and mailing the Update and the Annual Picnic
notice, as well as for the fine food at the picnic. Dues are as follows: student - $10, single - $15, family - $20, group (club) - $30.

Cut here

Date: Category Willing to Assist On Committee
(Check applicable boxes) for:
Name(s): B New 3 Annual Picnic
Address: R Renewal R Educational Programs
B Gift 3 History/Archaeology
_ 3 Student ($10.00) 3 Membership
Phone: (Home) R single ($15.00) R Newsletter Articles
Ehon(_el.. (Work) 3 Family ($20.00/address) 3 Planning & Strategy
-matl: R Group ($30.00) R Fund Raising
Questions? Call Kathy Thatcher (603-363-4482) i Donation $ " ;‘;E’I'S";oRi'rzti'l‘;r}i{jF:/"}g;r;”fo
John Hudachek (603-363-8897 e
or John Hudachek ( ) Name/Address of gift giver 3 Trails/Maintenance
Send form and check to: — 3 Wantastiquet-Monadnock

Friends of Pisgah, Inc.
PO Box 134
Chesterfield, NH 03443-0134
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